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Lincolnshire-Prairie View School District 103

Memo

To: Board of Education

From: Scott Warren

Date: October 24, 2024

Re: Illinois School Report Card

Each year, the State of Illinois publishes an interactive report card for each school and district that provides
extensive information on academic progress, district and school environments,
student/teacher/administrator demographics, and finances. The report card includes a Tier Designation
based on the ESSA laws. The five Tiers, from highest to lowest, are Exemplary, Commendable, Targeted
Support, Comprehensive Support, and Intensive Support. All three District 103 schools were rated
Commendable. Because Sprague students do not take the IAR assessment, the state uses the third-grade
results for the academic portion of the designation.

The designations are determined using multiple data points, including student growth in math and ELA,
proficiency in math and ELA, science proficiency, English Learner proficiency, and attendance. Each area
is weighted with 50% of the academic weight attributed to student growth in math and ELA and 15% to
proficiency.

Included in the Report Card is the SEssentials Survey Results. The administration has reviewed the reports
for each school and set goals to target areas marked as “weak” into the goals for this year. Aside from the
SEssentials, I am researching other staff-centered surveys that can provide more tailored information
regarding climate and culture.

The report card will be made available online to the public on October 30, 2024 at
www.illinoisreportcard.com. I am very proud of our students, staff and parents for all the hard work to
ensure our students learn and grow in District 103!
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